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August 22, 2016
Chairman Cathcart called the Regular Meeting of the Stone Harbor Board of Adjustment to order at 6:00 p.m.  He stated that all requirements of the “Open Public Meetings Act of 1975” had been met, the Press of Atlantic City having been notified of the Board’s schedule for 2016 in December 2015, and the schedule having been posted on the Municipal Clerk’s Bulletin Board.

ROLL CALL

Members Present

Members Absent



William Cathcart

Matt DeRose



Angelo Caracciolo

J. Craig Otton
Greg Szetela


Alternate Absent



Mia Donnell


John McAllister

Bob Ross
             
Solicitor Present



Alternates Present

Andrew Catanese, Esq.
Jack Gensemer

Zoning Officer Present
Secretary Present

Joanne Mascia



Carrie Bosacco
HEARING

#845-2016
Applicant’s Name & Address:  
100th Street, LLC






  
 9601 Third Avenue






   
Stone Harbor, NJ 08247
Subject Property:
               
9622-28 Third Avenue





Stone Harbor, NJ 08247

Block & Lot:                              
Bl: 96.03 Lots: 111, 112, 113.01, 113.03, 114.01 and 114.05
Keith A. Davis, Esq. spoke on behalf of the Applicants and explained the nature of the application.  This application comes before the Board for preliminary and final site plan approval, D Variance for building height and some C variances as well. 
All notices were given with respect to this hearing.

The following individuals were sworn in:
1. Richard Stokes, Architect
2. Gary Thomas, Surveyor/Planner
3.   Ron Gorodesky, Management at the Reed’s
4.   Dr. John Sprandio
The following exhibits were moved into evidence on behalf of the applicant:
             A-1    Photographs – existing conditions
             A-2    Exterior elevations

             A-3    Exterior rendering
             A-4    Architectural Plans (4 pages)
             A-5    Signage detail
             A-6    Survey of premises
             A-7    Proposed site plan
             A-8    Grading/landscaping/drainage details
             A-9    Parking lot plan
             A-10  Photographs –existing conditions (9 pages)
Three people spoke in favor of the application.  No one spoke in opposition to the project.
Chairman Cathcart closed the hearing to the Applicant and the public.


Mr. Catanese gave the Board a summation of the applicable legal standards. 

The Board discussed the application.  Mr. Caracciolo made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ross that the Board agree with the interpretation.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #845-2016 Interpretation 
Chairman Cathcart 

AYE

Mr. Caracciolo

AYE

Mr. Szetela


AYE






Ms. Donnell


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE


Mr. Gensemer


AYE
Mr. Ross made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szetela that the D variance be granted.  The motion was approved five votes to one by roll call vote.
ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #845-2016 D Variance
Chairman Cathcart 

AYE

Mr. Caracciolo

AYE

Mr. Szetela


AYE






Ms. Donnell


NAY

Mr. Ross


AYE



Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Mr. Szetela made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ross that the C-2 variance be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.
ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #845-2016 C-2 Variance
Chairman Cathcart 

AYE

Mr. Caracciolo

AYE

Mr. Szetela


AYE






Ms. Donnell


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE



Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Mr. Caracciol made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szetela that the preliminary and final site plan be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.
ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #845-2016 Preliminary/Final Site Plan
Chairman Cathcart 

AYE

Mr. Caracciolo

AYE

Mr. Szetela


AYE






Ms. Donnell


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE



Mr. Gensemer


AYE

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on September 12, 2016.

With there being no other business, upon a motion of Mr. Ross, seconded by Mr. Szetela, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Approved:

Attest: _____________________

           Carrie Bosacco, Secretary

August 22, 2016
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